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Welcome to the first issue of the ESF Alumni News! 

The Foundation has 21 schools and kindergartens attended by 17,000 students. Over the years 
our schools have cultivated alumni relations by collecting the contact details of their graduates, 
hosting reunions and fundraising events, and establishing an online social network. This year we 
have decided to publish the ESF Alumni News, a new quarterly magazine that aims to celebrate 
the success and diversity of ESF students. 

The objective of the ESF Alumni News is to provide a communication platform for students, 
recent graduates, current and former staff, alumni in Hong Kong and different corners of 
the world to establish networks and to keep up with the news and development of schools. 
We encourage our alumni to share their stories and to give back to their schools in terms of 
supporting events, offering mentorship and sharing their experience.

In this issue, we bring you interviews with alumni who attended three different ESF schools and 
have been engaging in school activities and alumni relations. They share their recollections and 
tell us about the role they play in the future development of schools. 

Thank you to all of the alumni who contributed their time for the interviews as well as individual 
schools that submitted news. Anyone wishing to provide information for the next issue to be 
published in March 2012 is welcome to contact us.  

Enjoy reading!

Heather Du Quesnay 
Chief Executive Officer 
English Schools Foundation

It gives me great pleasure to write the foreword for the first ESF Alumni News. 

As a father of two children who graduated from ESF schools, it always warms my heart to hear 
wonderful stories of our alumni. 

Since I was elected Chairman in May, I have had the opportunity to meet a number of students, 
staff, recent graduates and alumni. I have discovered that besides the lasting friendships and fond 
memories, there is a real sense of pride in being an ESF graduate.  

This newsletter recognises the outstanding achievements and continued contributions to ESF 
schools by a group of exceptional individuals. In this issue we’ll hear about alumni who take time 
out of their busy schedules to serve as members of school councils and advisory committees. 
Many of our young graduates are spread around the world enjoying successful careers – others 
are furthering their education, we would love to hear from you. This issue will feature an 
interview with a former Island School student currently studying in the United States.

Finally, let me take this opportunity to wish all of you a healthy and happy festive season. 

Carlson Tong, JP 
Chairman 
English Schools Foundation	
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